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Ref: Huthwaite 2024 
 

Ashfield District Council      26th January 2024 
Local Plans 
Council Offices, 

Urban Road,  
Kirkby in Ashfield 
Nottinghamshire 
NG17 8DA 

 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 

Representations Regulation 19 – Pre-Publication Draft Ashfield Local Plan 
 
Dukeries Homes Limited are a Mansfield based local builder who control land at Main Street, 

Huthwaite. We have had the opportunity to review the Regulation 19 Local Plan and would be 
grateful if the Inspector would take account of our representation. These representations relate to 
Policies H1 and S7. 

 
The Regulation 19 Plan covers the period 2023-40 and plans for 7,592 houses. The Sustainability 
Appraisal assesses 2 growth options.: 

1. Preferred Option - this uses the Standard Methodology with a requirement of 446 per 
annum. This equates to 7,582 houses in the Plan period. 
2. Reasonable Alternative Flexible buffer - this provides for a 20% buffer and a requirement of 

535 per annum. This equates to 9,095 houses in the Plan period. 
 
The assessment in the Sustainability Appraisal (para 5.3.18) concludes: 

 
“ The flexible buffer option (535 dpa) is considered to perform similarly to the Preferred 
Option figure (446 dpa) for the remaining objectives’ 

 
In our opinion the Council should adopt the Flexible Buffer option so much needed homes are 
delivered, there is a range of choice and to support economic growth that does not encourage 

extensive in commuting”.  
 
Ashfield has historically been unable to demonstrate a 5 year housing supply. The claimed current 

position is 2.93 years. An assessment of the 5 year supply leads us to conclude that based on 
average past delivery of 319 dpa against the current Reg 19 requirement of 446 + 20% equates 
to 535 dpa. From the start of the Plan period in April 2023 until adoption of the Plan (April 2025) 

there will be a shortfall in delivery of 432 dwellings. 
 
There will also be a shortfall at the end of the Plan period as the plan only shows a claimed supply 
of 13 years. This is a shortfall of 1,070 dwellings against a 535 dpa requirement.  
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